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New Directory 
 
It has been a long time since we 
have updated our Parish 
Directory!  We have decided to do it 
“in house” this time, instead of trying 
have a pictorial directory.  Members 
of the Vestry will be making phone 
calls to everyone for whom we have 
a telephone number.  When they 
call, they would also like to be sure 
that we have your address, email 
address, and cell phone numbers 
correct.  You may also choose to 
give any updates or concerns which 
have arisen during the pandemic.  If 
you would like to have a 
conversation with Fr. Moyer, you can 
indicate this to them as well.  We 
want to make clear that these phone 
calls are not connected with our 
efforts to raise funds to re-pay the 
money we are borrowing from the 
endowment for our capital 
improvements.  The directory project 
is something that has also been on 
the “back burner” for quite some 
time.  Thank you for your help in 
making sure that we have your 
correct information. 
 

Hope4 Recovery   
 
The relationship of the Ocean 
Cluster (the two churches in Ocean 
City and us) continues despite the 
pandemic!  We have been dropping 
off a dinner at the house once a 
month and look forward to the time 
when we can share the meal with 
them.  For Easter, we played “The 

Easter Bunny” and assembled 
Easter Baskets for the residents of 
the house.  There were both practice 
things and treats for the 
season.  Those who were able to 
come together to assemble the 
baskets included Ann Wheeler and 
Sarah Hooper from St. Paul’s. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cluster Picnic 
 
On Sunday, 8 August at 4:30 the 
members of the churches of the 
Ocean Cluster will gather at Stephen 
Decatur Park in Berlin (just behind 
St. Paul’s).  We will begin with an 
Evening Prayer service and then 
spend time in fellowship as we bring 
our individual picnic 
suppers.  Please bring your supper 
and a chair.  And say a little prayer 
for cooperative weather! 
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CHURCH MOUSE 
 

We are continuing with the following 
hours of operation: 
 
Wednesday- Saturday, 11:00-3:00. On 
the 2nd Friday of each month we are 
remaining open to 7 PM.     
 
On most 
Sundays we 
have been open 
from 10 AM to 
around 1 PM.  
(During the 
time the Berlin 
Farmers Market 
is in operation.) 
We have found this to be a very 
successful few hours.  Main St. is 
blocked off for 2 blocks, and both Pitt 
St. and Commerce St. are closed and 
loaded with a variety of local products. 
(There are several Sundays we will be 
unable to open due to previous plans.) 
 
Due to the size of our shop we are 
continuing to require folks to wear a 
mask and limit 6 customer in the shop at 
a time. We will reevaluate this policy at 
a later date.   
 
 

Please Contact Helen at 443-513-6655 
for an appointment to make 
donations. We are accepting clean, 
gently used household items, for 
example serving dishes, glassware, 
mugs, and kitchen utensils. We prefer to 
have items brought to Helen’s house 
instead of the store.  This is due to the 
limited storage space in the shop.  The 
items are checked, priced staged, and 

then re-stocked as needed.  
 
We are accepting seasonal, clean 
clothing for all ages. Gently used 
cookbooks, novels (paper backs and 
hardbacks) for adults and children are a 
big seller. Costume jewelry and gently 
used summer shoes too. Complete 
puzzles and games are accepted. 
 
NOTE:  PLEASE NO TEXT BOOKS, 
MANUALS, DAMAGED BOOKS 
etc.  
 
 

OUTREACH 
 

We made a donation to Corporal Keith 
Heacook Memorial Fund.  (The 
Delmarva Police Officer who gave his 
life in the line of duty recently) 
 
In addition this has been the time frame 
we make our annual donations Camp 
Wright and Operation We Care. 
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Worship at St. Paul’s 
 

8:30 
In Person Worship 

Mask Optional 
 

10:30 
In Person Worship with 

Livestream 
(Congregation will not be shown 

on Livestream) 
Mask Required When Singing 

 
 

Those who are not vaccinated or 
are vulnerable to Covid are 

encouraged to do what is safe for 
them. 
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June Birthdays 
 1 Sarah Lynch 
 3  Christopher Main 
 4 Franklin Lynch 
 5 Lisa Cook 
 8 Maureen Moore 
 9 Connie Duke 
  17 Gerald Kizina 
 18 Steven Lehman   Janice Keys 
 19  Bev Bigler 
 20 Jan Quick 
 24 Susan DeGroft 
 28  Edward Reid 
  
 

July Birthdays 
  6 Jeanette Anderson 
  9 Ann Wheeler 
 12 Kate Patton  John Whaley 
 13 Helen Wiley  Ella Sullivan 
 15 Pat Diniar    
 16 Jessica O’Neill   Ashton Conley 
 17 Maury Wimbrow 
 19 Michael Hooper 
 22 Brandon Lehman 
 23  Donna Main 
 31 Dick Bunting 
 

August Birthdays  
 1 Chris Duke   Amanda Hudson
 3 Leslie Coates 
 4 Bob Vaughan  
 6 Danny Moore 
 12 William Esham, Jr. 

 18  Susan Mariner   Sarah Hooper 
 19  Jim Quick   
 20 Austin Cook 
 23 Mike Pacella 
 25 Jerry Freeman 
 31 Mary Moore 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

June Anniversaries 
 1 Edward & Melissa Reid 
 7 Donald & Patricia Fischer 
 10 Dick & Ellen Bunting 
 13 Bill & Susan Mariner 
 21 Fr. Moyer, Deacon 
 25 James & Mary Hall     
 26 Bob & Betsy Abel 
  
  

 July Anniversaries 
 5 Mike & Helen Wiley 
 22 Mike & Sarah Hooper 
 

August Anniversaries 
 4 Danny & Mary Moore 
 6 Peter & Jeanette Anderson 
 9 Steve & Donna Main 
 10  Dave and Patty Hammond 
  



St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 
3 Church Street 
P.O. Box 429 
Berlin, Maryland 21811 

St. Paul’s  

Quarterly  Newslet ter  

Office: 410-641-4066 
Fax: 410–641-1960 
 

 
 

Address Label Here 

 

Mission Statement 
 

Our Mission is to offer and nourish a 
relationship with God in Jesus Christ, our 

Lord, through worship, outreach, fellowship, 
and study. 

Vestry and Officers 
 

Senior Warden:  Sarah Hooper, Junior Warden Dave Hammond  
Treasurer:  Susan Wellman,  

 
 Vestry Members: Bob Abel            Bill Blackmore          Dave Hammond 
                        Patty Hammond      Sandy Pacella  Deb Ritz                    


